                                                               Harvard Council on Aging
                                                               Board of Directors Meeting

                                                                  September 20, 2010

Present: Fran Nickerson, Sharon Briggs, Janice Goodell, Bill Mohn, Mike Peters, Barbara Kemp, Carlene Phillips, Connie Larrabee, Ginger Quarles

Guest: Michelle Swearingen

Call to order: 4:10 p.m.

The minutes of the June board meeting and the August planning meeting were approved as submitted.

The treasurer’s report was approved as submitted. Bill and Fran will work together for a couple of months before Fran takes over as treasurer.

Goals: The board voted to approve the four primary goals established at the planning meeting, and members volunteered to work on the goals as follows:

Public Relations – Mike, Carlene, and Connie will continue to work on finishing the promotional video,

Senior Center – Sharon, Carlene, and Ginger are participating in the senior center group of the Municipal Building Task Force. Connie, Mike, Carlene, and Barbara will  work on Hildreth House improvement projects.

Volunteer coordination - Sharon will continue to concentrate on this issue, and Fran and Barbara will help her develop and implement a strategy to strengthen the Friends of the COA.

Senior Housing – Fran and Janice will continue to follow and report on this topic. 

Old Business

Board members discussed the need for a new senior center and ways to build support. The senior center group has been visiting other senior centers in the area and will make a presentation at a Municipal Buildings workshop at the old library on October 2. All board members were urged to attend.

New board member: COA volunteer and EMT Michelle Swearingen is interested in serving on the board but might have a scheduling conflict with EMT meetings. She sat in on the meeting for a while to see what the board is doing.

The COA volunteer appreciation event is scheduled for October 28 from 4:30 to 6:00 p,m, There was a brief discussion about the invitations.

New Business

Ginger reported on the recent all-boards meeting and said it was impressive to hear how much all-volunteer work is happening in town.

The Hildreth House project team will investigate the possibility of installing some kind of intercom system or other means of alerting staff when someone is downstairs in need of assistance.

Carlene suggested starting a new women’s group like the men have, possibly Mondays or Fridays at 10:00 a.m., and agreed to help organize it.

Director’s  Report

Budget: This year, all departments must submit 5-year budgets addressing a forecasted $200,000-per-year deficit.  Selectman Bill Johnson suggested that the COA should consider endowments as an ongoing means of support, but the board was unsure how that might work. Nevertheless, members agreed the board should consider it. Ginger will put together a budget proposal for review at the October board meeting. All budget requests are due at the end of October. 

The Hildreth House computers were fried by a lightning strike in July, along with computers in other town buildings, so we were without functioning computers for weeks.

After a fuse blew while the custodian was vacuuming this summer, the Hildreth House wiring was found to be inadequate to handle air conditioners and other equipment at the same time.  Electrician Dave Woodsum will install dedicated plugs for the AC units, and needed outlets in the new upstairs parlor.

In conjunction with the COA, Emerson Hospital will offer several programs about healthy living this year in the library’s Volunteers Hall.

The state formula grant annual report is finished and was easier to do this year, thanks to new software.

Ginger met with BOS liaison Marie Sobalvarro recently to inform her about COA activities; they plan to meet every three months for an update before Marie makes her quarterly report to the BOS.

Harvard’s SHINE counselor has resigned, and a new one is being trained. Meanwhile, calls will be referred to the main Minuteman office.

The Harvard Family Association will join seniors  in an intergenerational project to make Thanksgiving cards for people in the hospital during that holiday time. The project will be scheduled for after lunch on a Tuesday.

Cultural Council grant proposals are due October 15, and the board discussed ways to boost lagging attendance. Sharon suggested funding entertainment modeled on the popular box lunch programs at Indian Hill, while Fran proposed a grant to buy tickets for seniors to attend concerts or other cultural events. 

The next COA board meeting is scheduled for October 18 from 4 to 6 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Connie Larrabee

